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Quick Updates

e 2010 Membership Dues are due in February. Use the renewal form in this newsletter.

e Hotel reservations for the annual conference must be made by March 1 for the discounted rate. Conference
reservations must be made by March 8. Use the form in this newsletter.

e Visit Facebook.com and check out the new CCPA page.

e CCPA’s new email listserver is up and running with over 40 members who have subscribed. Send an email to
Greg Williams at greg@redpoint-resources.com to be added.

e The University Press of Colorado is excited about their digital, interactive seasonal catalog available at

http://www.nxtbook.com/nxtbooks/upc/2010springsummer/.

e Ward Weakley Scholarship applications are due March 1. Details inside.

e Think about contributing to the Silent Auction. Contact Susan Chandler
(susan _chandler@alpinearchaeology.com) or Rand Greubel (rand greubel@alpinearchaeology.com).

® The CCPA Newsletter Editor (and ex-officio non-voting board position) is available. After three years Greg
Williams is stepping aside. This is an excellent opportunity for a graduate student or recent graduate. Contact
Greg at greg@redpoint-resources.com or see Kristin, Erik, or Greg at the Montrose Conference.




President’s Corner
Kristin Kuckelman

The snow lies thick and deep in the Four Corners area as I compose my final newsletter column as
president of CCPA. It has been a productive year for our organization and a busy but richly
rewarding experience for me. [ have appreciated the opportunity to serve as president of this
worthwhile organization of professional archaeologists. A heartfelt “thank you” to the other
members of the executive committee for their assistance and efforts on behalf of archaeology in
Colorado. I hope that I have contributed in some small way or at least avoided doing irreversible
damage!

Here’s a brief recap of CCPA issues, activities, and accomplishments since our 2009 annual meeting:

—The executive committee (EC) participated in Section 106 consultations on proposed IED Village
Lanes at the Pifilon Canyon Maneuver Site (PCMS). We provided written comments, and EC members
Erik Gantt, Michelle Slaughter, Greg Wolff, and I toured PCMS sites and discussed with PCMS
personnel our concerns about the welfare of their cultural resources.

—The EC sent a broad-based letter to the commanding general of Fort Carson regarding our concern for the status and
continued protection of cultural resources at the PCMS, and the letter was copied to numerous agency officials and other
interested parties.

—The EC sent letters to US senators and representatives from Colorado and US senators from Utah commending the federal
government and federal law enforcement officers for their efforts to stem the criminal destruction of archaeological sites for
enjoyment and to ask legislators to support the enforcement of ARPA and NAGPRA legislation; thanks to former president of
CCPA Bridget Ambler for initiating that action.

—CCPA began posting our newsletters on our website.

—CCPA donated $250 to The Archaeology Channel and $1300 to the Crow Canyon Native American Scholarship Fund.

—To encourage continued collaboration with CAS, I attended a CAS quarterly meeting in Durango in July, and Past President Lucy
Bambrey attended the January CAS meeting in Colorado Springs. We're hoping for strong CAS attendance at our annual meeting

in Montrose in March.

—EC members toured a bank building in Fairplay and provided positive input regarding its suitability for conversion to an
archaeological museum and curation facility for the Park County area.

—On behalf of CCPA, I provided a letter of support for a Colorado State Historical Fund grant for the Dominguez Archaeological
Research Group, Inc. to continue compilation of radiocarbon dates from across the state.

—EC members reviewed and approved a draft Section 106 Programmatic Agreement for the Federal Highway Administration,
Colorado Division.

—The CCPA now has its own Facebook page, thanks to Board Member Michelle Slaughter.

—The CCPA now has a Google-based listserver, which will simplify and speed communications to our members; thanks to
Newsletter Editor Greg Williams.

—Webmaster Mary Sullivan is in the process of adding a CCPA “Fellows” page to our website to honor four individuals—
Adrienne Anderson, David Breternitz, Frank Eddy, and Elizabeth Ann Morris—who have contributed so much to archaeology in
Colorado over the past several decades.

I'd like to take this opportunity to thank outgoing Board Members Rand Greubel and Steve Dominguez for their service on the EC.
Their efforts are greatly appreciated.

Thanks also to Alpine Archaeological Consultants, who are hard at work with preparations for a great annual meeting in
Montrose. This event is right around the corner; refer to the more detailed information elsewhere in this newsletter. It should be

a lot of fun—Ilet’s shoot for a record turnout!

Kristin
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Membership Report

By Jon Horn

It is now time to pay your 2010 dues. Thanks to the 13 of you who have paid already! We look forward to having the rest of our
membership renew. We had 16 new members in 2009 and have had one new member so far for 2010. A warm welcome to
Susan East, our newest member.

Make sure to fill out a renewal form so that we are certain that your contact information is current and correct. Your continued
membership is greatly appreciated and needed for CCPA to be able to continue as a strong organization for the interchange of
ideas and information, as a promoter of archaeology in the state, and as a strong voice in management of our irreplaceable
heritage. Please encourage your colleagues and students to become members.

Twenty-Five Years Ago in Colorado Archaeology (Winter 1984-85)

Dr. Leslie Wildesen became the new Colorado State Archaeologist in October, 1984, taking over from Dr. Bruce Rippeteau, who
had been serving in an acting capacity while CHS searched for a new State Archaeologist.

In December, ABC's 20/20 news hour featured a segment on the national archeological salvage program, focusing on what were
considered outrageous costs for minimal return. Archeological inventory received little attention, with Colorado's Pinyon Canyon
Maneuver Site serving as the only example. Professional archaeologists Larry Lahrens, Glen Rice, Steve Chomko, Thomas King
and Fred Plog sparred with reporters Hugh Downs, Barbara Walters, and Tom Jarriel over several key examples where costs
were high or where sites were destroyed despite preservation efforts. A transcript of the segment is available in the CCPA
Newsletter, June 1985, Vol. 7, No. 2.

CCPA's annual meeting was scheduled for March 8-9, 1985 at the Hotel Colorado in Glenwood Springs, the organization's first
return to its initial founding venue. CCPA Officers for 1985. Immediate Past President: Dr. Steve Cassells. President: Dr. Steve
Sigstad. President-elect: Dr. Susan Collins. Secretary: Sally Cole. Treasurer: Mark Guthrie. Board members: Chris Zier, Dr. Jeff
Eighmy, Dr. Linda Scott, Marcia Tate, Dr. Paul Nickens, and Kevin Black.

The United States Forest Service (USFS) denied a permit requested by the Chimney Rock Coal Company for the purpose of mining
within the Chimney Rock Archaeological Area. The Colorado Archaeological Society and CCPA strongly opposed the proposed
mining. The Sierra Club represented Colorado's archaeological interests during USFS hearings in Washington, DC.

The Colorado Archaeological Society celebrated its 50th anniversary year in 1985. The Society's Executive Secretary, Ivol Hagor,
reported that CAS had over 800 members, many joining as a result of various Colorado Archaeological Awareness Year activities.

Ward Weakly Memorial Scholarship Applications are Due March 1

Applications for CCPA's Ward Weakly Memorial Scholarship are due March 1.
Information about the scholarship and application form can be found on CCPA's web site
(www.coloradoarchaeologists.org) under “About Us”.
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New from the University Press of Colorado

Greg Williams

The University Press of Colorado periodically publishes books relevant to archaeology. For more information go to
www.upcolorado.com or call 720-406-8849.

The Archaeology of Class War. The Colorado Coalfield Strike of 1913-1914. Edited by Karin Larkin and Randall H. McGuire.

432 pages. Photos, illustrations, maps and tables. $60.00. “The Archaeology of Class War weaves together material culture,
documents, oral histories, landscapes, and photographs to reveal aspects of the strike and life in early twentieth-century

Colorado coalfields unlike any standard documentary history. Excavation as the site of the (Ludlow Massacre) and the nearby

town of Berwind exposed tent platforms, latrines, trash dumps, and the cellars in which families huddled during the attack.
Myriad artifacts—from canning jars to a dolls head—reveal the details of daily existence and bring the community to life.”

Digging for Answers

Prefistoric Archaeology In Kot thwesienn Colorado

by Poarling Wl

Digging for Answers:
Prehistoric Archaeology in
Northwestern Colorado
Alpine Archaeo]oéiééi.é—:;ﬁéﬁj‘ﬁ-ﬁnts, Ine., 2009
ISBN 0-9743137-2-6

Digging for Answers draws on the results of the
archaeological work done in northwestern Colorado
by ACRA member firms Alpine Archaeological
Consultants, Ine. and Metcalf Archaeological
Consultants, Inec. Written for a popular audience
and funded by the Rockies Express Pipeline and the
Wvoming Interstate Company., the lavishly
lustrated book looks at how archaeologists study
the remains of ancient cultures and provides a
glimpse Into the way of life of the earliest
inhabitants of northwestern Colorado.

For a limited time, a complimentary copy of the
book can be obtained by sending your mailing
address to marlise_reed@alpinearchaeology.com
Coples will also be available at the 2010 CCPA
annual meeting in Montrose.
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Utah Rock Art Digital Image Archives

at Edge of the Cedars State Park Museum

The Earthwatch/BLM Rock Art Project digital
image archives are available for research at Edge

of the Cedars State Park Museum in Blanding, UT.

The collection features more than 1,500 digital
images of southeastern Utah rock art ranging
from pre-Basketmaker through the historic
period. Digitization was funded through a grant
from the Utah State Historical Records Advisory
Board. See the drawing to the right.

The digital archives represent about half of the
sites documented by the Earthwatch/BLM
project (1993-2001) in Cedar Mesa/Grand Gulch,
Beef Basin, Fable Valley, Montezuma Creek, and
the San Juan River corridor. Sally Cole directed
the project. The museum houses the complete
project records including some 3,000 original
drawings, 11,000 color slides, and 5,000 prints,
negatives, and transparencies.

Deborah Westfall, the museum’s curator of
collections, describes the Earthwatch/BLM
archives as “the largest and best-documented
collection of prehistoric and ethnographic rock
art images for southeast Utah.”

For more information:

Edge of the Cedars State Park Museum
660 West 400 North

Blanding, UT 84511

435-678-2238

Erica Olsen
Project Archivist
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OAHP Offices are Moving
From Mary Sullivan

Movin’
Mary Sullivan (With apologies to Ja'net Du Bois and Jeff Barry)

Well we’re movin on up,

To the north side.

To a “deluxe” office in the sky.
Movin on up

To the fourth floor

We finally signed a lease, [ don’t lie

Yes you heard right the Office of Archaeology and Historic Preservation is moving! We are packing up and heading 2.5 blocks
north to 1560 Broadway, Suite 400, Denver CO 80202. While this is an interim home, we are looking forward to being reunited
with the National and State Register folks, along with the State Historic Fund fellows.

What does this mean to you? Primarily it will mean that for the months of March and April we may have a harder time locating
site forms and documents to copy or scan and
send out. Our actual moving date is 9 April 2010.
As we do not plan to shut the office down for
packing, or unpacking, we will be boxing up forms
and documents in March, and un-boxing them in
April. If you need a form or document during this
time, please call and ask and we will do our best to
get it to you. We do ask your patience, however, if
we can not get to the requested item during this
time period. Of course, the closer to the actual
move, on either side, the more likely we will not
be able to retrieve the requested item.

Other interesting move related info., our phone
numbers and emails will not change, and should
be working Monday, 12 April. Call us, email us
that Monday and ask how our move went if you
wish. Of course, we might be away from our desks
unpacking forms and documents.

So if you should need to darken our doorway after
9 April 2010, there will be a hole in the ground at
1300 Broadway prompting you to head north to
our new, albeit temporary home, at:

Civic Center Plaza

1560 Broadway, Suite 400

Denver, CO 80202

For those of you planning a visit, the map on the
left shows nearby parking options.
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UPCOMING CCPA 2010 ANNUAL MEETING

The CCPA’s annual meeting for 2010 will be held in Montrose, Colorado on March 26 and 27. The meeting site is the Holiday Inn
Express hotel. As shown on the schedule below, the business meeting will be Friday morning (March 26) and papers and posters
will be presented that afternoon and on Saturday (March 27). As always, the annual meeting is a great opportunity to meet with
friends and colleagues, to hear about some good research, and to share your ideas about archaeology. We hope that you will
attend.

Summary of Schedule

Thursday, March 25
Early Bird Party—6:30 to 9:30 p.m.

Friday, March 26

Business meeting—8:30 to 11:30 a.m.

Executive Board lunch—11:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.
Papers—1:00 to 4:30 p.m.

Cocktail hour/Banquet & Silent Auction—6:00 p.m.

Saturday, March 27
Papers—8:00 a.m. to noon
Posters—10:00 a.m. to noon
Papers—1:30 to 5:00 p.m.

Museum of the Mountain West Tour and Reception—5:30 to 8:30 p.m. Retired BLM archaeologist Rich Fike and his wife, Carol
Harris Fike, invite you to a reception and a tour at the Museum of the Mountain West in Montrose. The event will be Saturday
evening and will start at 5:30 p.m.

Sunday, March 28
Field trip to Ute Indian Museum and Shavano Rock Art site—9:00 a.m. to noon

Registration

Attached please find a form for advance registration. Note that advance registration must be submitted by March 8, 2010. You
can also register at the meeting, but this will cost you an additional $10.00. Credit cards (VISA or MasterCard only) will be
accepted. Please note that you must preregister to attend the banquet because the caterer needs to have a head count days
before the meeting begins.

Conference Hotel: Holiday Inn Express
1391 South Townsend Ave.

Montrose, CO 81401

Hotel Front Desk: 1-970-240-1800
Hotel Fax: 1-970-240-9093

The meetings, early bird party, and banquet will be held on the ground floor of the Holiday Inn Express. The conference rate is
$99.00 per night, plus tax, though you must reserve your room by March 1 to take advantage of that rate. After March 1, the hotel
rate is $119.00. Breakfasts are provided for hotel guests and include items like biscuits and gravy, French toast, waffles, cereals,
rolls, and eggs. Ten rooms are set aside at government rates. There is an indoor pool, a Jacuzzi, a fitness center, a business
center, and a bar, but no on-site restaurant. The Holiday Inn Express is probably the nicest hotel in Montrose.

Early Bird Party
An Early Bird party will be held Thursday evening in the Apex Room at the Holiday Inn Express, between 6:30 and 9:30 p.m.
There will be free munchies, and the cash bar will feature a special keg of special Atlatl Ale, made by a local brewery.
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CCPA Annual Meeting Call For Papers/Posters

The CCPA seeks presenters for its 2010 Annual Meeting. Contributed papers and posters may cover any topic regarding Colorado
archaeology or the archaeology of our neighboring states. Professional and student archaeologists are welcome and encouraged
to make presentations. Paper and poster sessions will be held Friday afternoon (March 26) and all-day Saturday (March 27).
Paper presentations are limited to 15 minutes in length. Panel discussions or symposia are welcome!

For individual papers, please send in MS Word, single spaced, with no imbedded formatting:
® your paper/poster title

abstract (~200 words)

author(s) and affiliation

personal biography (~100 words)

audio-visual needs
Send to Lucy Bambrey via email by March 10.

Posters need to be approximately 24 x 36 inches. If poster preparers can provide an easel(s) it would be appreciated. See you in
Montrose! E-mail: lbambrey@louisberger.com

Call for Student Papers/Posters

The Colorado Council of Professional Archaeologists (CCPA) is accepting proposals for presentations for our annual meeting in
Montrose on March 25 through 28, 2010. Student presentations should be no longer than 15 minutes in length and can be on any
topic of archaeological interest. Submit an abstract of your poster or paper (about 200 words) and your school affiliation and
whether you are undergraduate or graduate student by March 10. Posters need to be 24 x 36 inches, but you can have more than
one poster in your presentation. Please submit a copy of your student paper by March 20. This year, $100.00 will be awarded to
both the winning graduate and undergraduate submissions!

E-mail: Ibambrey@louisberger.com. Students are encouraged to submit presentations but do NOT have to participate in the
contest to present!

Banquet and Silent Auction

A banquet/buffet will be held the evening of Friday, March 26 at the Jordan Room of the Holiday Inn Express. A cash bar will
open at 6:00 p.m. and a buffet will be served at 7:00 p.m. There will be a silent auction to benefit Colorado archaeology. The
proceeds will be applied to one of several worthy causes such as the Ward Weakly Memorial Scholarship Fund, the Native
American Scholarship Fund, funding for updating the prehistoric contexts or the CCPA website, or some aspect of public
education. Please bring cool items to donate! If you plan to donate an item for the silent auction, please inform Susan Chandler
(susan_chandler@alpinearchaeology.com) or Rand Greubel (rand greubel@alpinearchaeology.com).

Informal Slide Show

We would like to have a very informal slide show that will run in the background during or immediately following the banquet on
Friday night. The slide show will be loosely themed; basically, just Colorado archaeologists and Colorado archaeology. The
photos can be fun or serious. We prefer pictures of people or with people in them, but cool sites, excavations, or other project-
themed photos are welcome too. There will be no narration, though some captions or other text may be added. We think it will
be a fun and interesting accompaniment to the banquet that people can watch if they like, but also feel free to carry on a
conversation.

We would like to receive the photos in some type of digital format (e.g., JPG). Please send scans of older snapshots, 35 mm prints,
and slides in addition to more recent photos taken with digital cameras, so we have a good selection of older material. If you like,
provide some information with the pictures, such as the names of the individuals in the photographs, the year, and the project,
site, or area depicted. Email the pictures if possible but please don’t send any single email over 1 mb; multiple smaller emails are
fine. Alternatively, you can either mail a CD with the photos or upload them to Alpine’s FTP site (we’ll provide the instructions
upon request). It would be helpful if you sized down the larger files before sending.

Please send your photos to Rand Greubel at Alpine as soon as possible, but no later than March 15.

Email: rand greubel@alpinearchaeology.com
Alpine Archaeological Consultants, Inc.

P.0. Box 2075

Montrose, CO 81402

T-Shirts
Two styles of t-shirts are available for purchase; proceeds will help support the CCPA. Please see the attached order sheet if you
wish to preorder. A limited number of shirts will also be for sale at the conference.
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Tour and Reception at the Museum of the Mountain West

Retired BLM archaeologist Rich Fike and his wife, Carol Harris Fike, invite you to a reception and a tour at the Museum of the
Mountain West in Montrose. The event will start at 5:30 p.m. The museum features a number of historic buildings, along with a
modern building containing reconstructions of a saloon, a dry-goods store, and a doctor’s office (among others); roughly 500,000
historic artifacts are shown in the displays. Unwind from the day with some beer or wine in a historic setting. More information
on the museum can be found on the website: www.mountainwestmuseum.com. The cost of the reception and tour is $10.00.

Field Trip to Shavano Petroglyph Park and Ute Indian Museum

A field trip to the Ute Indian Museum and the Shavano Petroglyph Park is planned between 9:00 a.m. and noon on Sunday, March
28. Shavano Petroglyph Park, located in Shavano Valley about 7 miles west of Montrose, is listed on the National Register of
Historic Places. We will see several striking petroglyphs, but the focus will be on a panel that depicts the Ute Bear Dance. The
tour will be guided by Dr. Carol Patterson, an expert in rock art who is very familiar with the site. We will start the tour with a
visit to the Ute Indian Museum south of town to better understand Ute culture and the Bear Dance. The cost of the tour will be
$5.00, which will cover the cost of a pamphlet about the site. The tour will take about 2 %2 hours to 3 hours.

Any car can reach the site area. Once parked, participants will hike up a trail to the cap rock of a low mesa. The hike is a few
hundred meters long and is easy for people of average fitness. Please car pool, if possible, to minimize the number of cars parked
along the county road. Participants will meet at the Ute Museum at 9:00 a.m.
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Colorado Council of Professional
Archaeologists
Annual Meeting

Holiday Inn Express, Montrose

March 25%"-27", 2010

Thursday evening, March 25, 2010
Early bird reception in the Holiday Inn Express lobby

Friday, March 26, 2010 (all events at the Holiday Inn)

Morning: Business Meeting

Executive Board Lunch

Afternoon: Papers

Evening: Cocktail Hour, Banquet, and Silent Auction

Saturday, March 27, 2010

All day: Papers and Poster Session
Evening: Museum of the Mountain West Tour and Reception

Sunday, March 28, 2010
Field trips to the Shavano Rocdl Art site and other points of local interest

Conference Hotel

Holiday Inn Express Hotel & Suites

1391 S Townsend Ave

Montrose, CO 8140

Hotel Front Desk: 1-g70-240-1800 | Hotel Fax: 1-g70-240-9093

CCPA conference room rate is $99.00 plus tax. Deadline to get these rooms is March 1st.

Heosted by

- M ALPINE
ARCHAEOLOGICAL
Ml  CONSULTANTS, INC.

www .alpinearchaeology.com
call g70-249-6761 for more information
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2010 CCPA Conference T-Shirts
$13/each or two for $25*

ORIGINAL

b

Brewed in
Muntruse, Colerads
March 25 - 38, 2010

Side-Notched Stout Atlatl Ale

Black shirt, Gildan 50/50 fabric Chocolate brown shirt, Gildan 50/50 fabric
Small image on breast pockel; large image on back Small image on breast pocket; large image on back

Women’s-Cut Shirt Women’s-Cut Shirt

Size women’s small Size women'’s small

Size women's medium Size women’s medium
Size women's large Size women’s large

Size women's XL Size women's XL

Men'’s-Cut Shirt
Size men’s small

Men’s-Cut Shirt

Size men'’s small
Size men’s medium Size men’s medium
Size men's large Size men’s large

Size men’s XL Size men’s XL

oo oo

Size men's XXL — add $2/shirt Size men'’s XXL -- add $2/shirt

Total Side-Notched Stout shirts |:| Total Atlatl Ale shirts

oo oot

Total cost ($13/each or two for $25) P"e“."del's must be :
*[XXL $15/each or two for $28] received by 3/8/10 $
Name:

T-shirts will be available at the registration desk at the CCPA Annual Meeting in Montrose.

Mail form to Alpine Archaeological Consultants, Inc.| PO Box 2075 | Montrese, CO 81402-207F

CCPA Newsletter January 2010 « p 11 « www.coloradoarchaeologists.org




Holiday Inn Express, Montrose, Colorado
March 25-28, 2010

Please print

Advance Registration Form -- 32 Annual
Colorado Council of Professional Archaeologists Meeting

Name(s):

Mailing Address:

City: State: Zip Code:

Daytime Phone: Evening Phone: Cell Phone:

E-mail Address:

Institution /Employer:

Credit Card # (Visa or MasterCard only): Exp. Date
Advance Registration (valid until March 1, 2010 cnly} Advance # Total
On-site registration fees will be an additional $18.00 in each cotegory. Rate
CCPA Member $35.00
Student [registration fees will be waived for volunteers) $15.00
Non-Member /Non-Student $40.00
CAS & Other Invited Organization Member [including tribes) $20.00
Friday Evening Banquet and Silent Auction
Buffet catered by Daily Bread [selection of beef, chicken, and vegetarian), $24.00
Friday, March 26, 2010, Holiday Inn Express {Jordan Room]. Cash Bar
Saturday Evening Happy Hour Reception and Tour, Museum of the Mountain West
Reception and tour, 5:30 te 8:30 p.m. Saturday March 27, 2010 $10.00
658169 E. Miami Rd (2 miles east of Montrose, off of U.S. Hwy 50)

Sunday Merning Field Trip to Shavane Valley Reck Art Site
Meet at Ute Indian Museum at 9 a.m. for museum tour; field trip will leave $5.00
from the Ute Indian Museum parking lot at 10 a.m. and return at nocn
Conference T-shirts [please complete attached order form}
Single T-shirt $13.00

($15 XXL)
Two or more T-shirts $12.50

{($14 XXL)

Tetal

Advanced registration forms must be received by March 8, 2010 (NO EXCEPTIONS). Please note that
advance registration fees are NOT refundable unless your cancellation is received prior to 3/8/10. Please

make checks payable to Colorado Council of Professional Archaeologists and mail to

Alpine Archaeological Consultants, Inc.
PO Box 2075
Montrose, CO 81402-2075

Credit card payments can be faxed to 970-249-8482. For questions or to register by phone,
please call Debby Edwards at 970-249-6761 ext. 11 or debby@alpinearchaeology.com

***Please do not send membership dues with vour meeting registration!**

2010 membership dues and the renewal form should be mailed to Chris Bevilacqua, CCPA Treasurer,

12345 W. Alameda Parkway, Suite 205, Lakewood, CO 80228,
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Election of 2010 Officers

The list of persons up for election and the ballot for the 2010-2011 year is available below. Please be sure to vote by mail. The
ballot must be received by Lucy Bambrey by March 15, 2010:

Lucy Bambrey

The Louis Berger Group Inc.
12596 W. Bayaud Ave., Suite 201
Lakewood, CO 80228

We would like to thank all who agreed to run and their commitment to making CCPA a viable organization.
2010 CCPA BOARD CANDIDATES
President-Elect

Kevin Gilmore

I have been working in archaeology for 30 years, and [ am currently a Senior Archaeologist/Principal Investigator in the Denver
office of ERO Resources. I grew up in Denver, and working my way along the western margin of the High Plains, I received a BA
in Anthropology from Colorado College in 1981, an MA in Anthropology from CU-Boulder in 1991, and a PhD in Geography from
the University of Denver in 2008—a journey that lasted much longer and covered less ground than the Odyssey. I'm interested in
how changing climate and population influenced prehistoric culture change, and to this end I'm investigating the records of
paleoenvironment from small spring-fed wetlands in eastern Colorado. I'm also interested in the character and timing of the
Athapaskan migration into the southwestern U.S. I have published articles and book chapters on the archaeology of eastern
Colorado, prehistoric population, geoarchaeology, gender in prehistoric plains society, landscape archaeology and , most recently,
the origin and evolution of “pocket fens” in eastern Colorado. Ijoined the CCPA as a grad student at CU in the mid 1980s, and if
elected I would be honored to serve the membership of an organization that has given me so much support during the
development of my career and whose mission of promoting professional practice in archaeology I enthusiastically believe in.

Erin Salisbury

Erin Salisbury (M.A., RPA) is Cultural Resources Program Director at SWCA Environmental Consultants in Denver. She earned a
B.A. in anthropology from Michigan State University and an M.A. in anthropology with an emphasis in bioarchaeology from
Northern Illinois University. She conducted graduate research in England completing the bioarchaeological analysis for an Iron
Age cemetery collection. Bioarchaeology brought Ms. Salisbury to SWCA on the Animas-La Plata project at Durango, which
produced a significant number of burials and human remains. As an archaeologist and project manager, she has led many SWCA
projects, including large-scale, multi-state, multi-year efforts with a variety of agencies and Tribes in Colorado and the western
United States.

Treasurer

Susan East

Susan is currently an archaeological technician at RMC Consultants, Inc. located in Lakewood, Colorado. Susan grew up in the
Lakewood area and earned her B.A. in anthropology from Colorado State University in Fort Collins. She attended field school
through Colorado State’s Archaeological Field School and participated in the Greybull River Sustainable Landscape Ecology
(GRSLE) Project in Wyoming. It was there that Susan found her love of archaeology and archaeological site preservation. Susan
has also participated in various volunteer archaeological projects. While earning her degree, Susan served as president of the CSU
Undergraduate Anthropology Club for two years. This opportunity allowed Susan to gain valuable experience in social
organizations. In 2009 Susan presented a poster at the Colorado Council of Professional Archaeologists Annual meeting in
Alamosa. For this poster she won the “Best Student Poster” award. Susan is moved by all things archaeology but her main
interests and career goals include archaeological site preservation and public outreach. Susan is beginning her career in
archaeology and she is extremely eager to expand her knowledge and experience. She is proud to be an up and coming
archaeologist and she is very excited to be involved within the professional archaeological community.

Jeff Hokanson

Jeff Hokanson is the Cultural Resource Business Group Director for HDR|e*M Inc.,, a position responsible for managing a growing
cultural resources program with more than 40 professionals in six offices nationwide. Prior to this management role, Mr.
Hokanson practiced archaeology in the American Southwest and the Marianas Islands of the South Pacific. He directed projects
for the National Forest Service, Bureau of Land Management, U.S. Army, U.S. Air Force, Department of Transportation, Native
American tribes as well as private entities such as, land developers, oil and gas concerns, and utility companies. As an
archaeologist Mr. Hokanson created cultural resource management work plans and research designs and oversaw surveys,
evaluations, monitoring, and excavations. Mr. Hokanson has a background in database management, sampling strategies,
multivariate statistics and statistical modeling. His research interests include land use studies, archaic populations, flake stone
technologies, prehistoric economies, decision-making processes and recycling behaviors. Mr. Hokanson received his Masters of
Arts Degree from New Mexico State University and his Bachelor of Arts degree from Hamline University.
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Executive Committee

Stephen Anderson

I received a BS in Anthropology from Utah State University in 2004 and a MA in Anthropology from Northern Arizona University
in 2007. [ am currently the head Field Supervisor and GIS Analyst at The Louis Berger Group, Inc., in Lakewood, Colorado. Prior
to archaeology I served eight years in the US Army in 1st Special Forces Command, and later worked as a Project Director for an
adaptive recreation non-profit organization in Utah. My professional archaeological specialties are in Southwestern prehistoric
archaeology to include the Basketmaker, Pueblo and Fremont cultures, in addition to Great Basin and Great Plains archaeology.
Recent projects include a survey of 57 coal mines throughout Wyoming for the purpose of reclamation; a survey of a 100,000
acre wind farm project in southern Wyoming; a survey of proposed access routes for a motorized vehicle access plan at Curecanti
National Recreation Area; and a recordation of Abandoned Mine Lands sites slated for closure in Glacier National Park and Grand
Canyon National Park. [ am married and have three sons ages 3 years, 2 years, and 5 months. My hobbies include hiking, skiing,
and white water rafting.

Judy Davis

I have been an archaeologist for almost 5 years and currently work for HDR/e2M. I graduated from the University of Northern
Colorado with a Bachelor’s in Anthropology (emphasis in archaeology) in 2005 and a Master’s in History this last

December. Project areas that I have worked in include various cultural/geographical areas in Colorado, as well as Wyoming, Utah,
Arizona, and North Dakota. These projects include the recording of the Perry Stokes Airport in Trinidad, CO, cultural resource
survey of various anemometer sites in Apache County, AZ, and work in the Great Sand Dunes National Park and Preserve. My
interests include settlement patterns, historical archaeology, and medieval history. I have always loved archaeology. When I was
a little kid I use to bury things in the backyard just so I could dig them up, it drove my parents crazy!

Shina DuVall

Shina duVall, RPA, received a B.A. in Anthropology from the Metropolitan State College of Denver and M.A. in Anthropology from
the University of Colorado at Denver. She has conducted research, supported, and/or managed projects in Colorado, Utah,
California, Wyoming, Wisconsin, West Mexico, and northern Peru. Her professional experience includes working as a Staff
Archaeologist / Cultural Resource Specialist in environmental consulting - coordinating and managing projects in compliance
with Section 106 of the NHPA, supervising field crews, conducting research and fieldwork, and completing project
documentation. During her work in environmental consulting, she also worked extensively in NEPA compliance. She currently
serves as the Section 106 Compliance Manager for Archaeology within the Office of Archaeology and Historic Preservation, and as
an affiliate faculty member within the Department of Sociology, Anthropology, and Behavioral Science at the Metropolitan State
College of Denver.

Glade Hadden

Glade Hadden is currently the area archaeologist for the Bureau of Land Management, Uncompahgre Field Office. He has been
involved in the field of archaeology for more than twenty years, starting as a seasonal “dig-bum” for the National Park Service and
the Bureau of Land Management before becoming a private consultant. Glade received a Master of Science degree in Archaeology
from the University of Utah in 1992 and continued Post Graduate studies there for several more years. He is a member of the
Register of Professional Archaeologists (RPA), the Society for American Archaeology (SAA), and was formerly member at large of
the BLM’s National Preservation Board. He is a former member of both the Montana Archaeological Society and the Utah
Professional Archaeology Council. Glade has been with the Bureau of Land Management since 1998.
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CCPA Official 2010 Ballot

Colorado Council of Professional Archaeologists
For President-Elect

Kevin Gilmore
Erin Salisbury

For Treasurer

Susan East
Jeff Hokanson

For Executive Committee (select two)

Stephen R. Anderson
Judy Davis

Shina DuVall

Glade Hadden

Mail completed ballot to:
Lucy Bambrey
The Louis Berger Group Inc.
12596 W. Bayaud Ave., Suite 201
Lakewood, CO 80228

Do NOT sign your name on the ballot. This will disqualify the ballot. But please make sure your name
appears legibly on the envelope used to mail the ballot.

Ballots must be received by March 15 to be considered for this election, so mail them now!
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COLORADO COUNCIL OF PROFESSIONAL ARCHZAOLOGISTS

ORDER FORM FOR THE COLORADO PREHISTORIC CONTEXTS,
COLORADO HISTORY: A CONTEXT FOR HISTORICAL ARCHAEOLOGY,
ANCIENT COLORADO: AN ARCHAEOLOGICAL PERSPECTIVE, COLORADO
ARCHAEOLOGY, and CCPA OCCASIONAL PAPER NO. 2

Anne McKibbin

Please mail, along with CCPA Publications Chair person
check or monev order made out to CCPA, to: c/o Metcalf Archaeological Consultants, Inc.
PO Box 899

Eagle, CO 81631

Ship to: Name
Company Name

City, State, Zip

Quan. ISBN # Title Price Tax Total

Colorado Prehistory: A Context for the Arkansas River Basin

0-87480-707-7 b 45.00 3.47
(Zier and Kalasz) 3 4 Printing, w/CD u ¥
Colorado Prehistory: A Context for the Northern Colorado

0-87480-708-5 ) 44.00 3.40
River Basin (Reed and Metcalf) 3" Printing, w/CD u ¥
Colorado Prehistory: A Context for the Platte River Basin

0-87480-709-3 |(Gilmore, Tate, Chenault, Clark, McBride, and Wood) 3 549 .00 $3.78
Printing, w/CD
Colorado Prehistory: A Context for the Rio Grande Basin

0-87480-710-7 |(Martorano, Hoefer, Jodry, Spero, and Taylor) 3 Printing, 545.00 53.47
w/CD
Colorado Prehistory: A Context for the Southern Colorado ) )

0-87480-711-5 River Basin (Lipe, Varien, and Wilshusen) gnd Printing $42.00 33.24
Colorado History: A Context for Historical Archaeology

978-0-9743137-19 | (Church, Baker, Clark, Carrillo, Horn, Spith, Guilfoyle, and 540.00 $3.09
Cassells), w/CD
Set of all five Prehistoric Contexts $190.00 | $14.67
Sult of Iall six Contexts {f{»’c Prehistoric Contexts plus $215.00 | $16.60
Historical Archaeology Context)

0-87480-798-0 |[Ancient Colorado (Noble) 57.95 50.61
Colorado Archaeology (Vol 71, No 4, 2005) $15.00 51.16
CCPA Occasional Paper No. 2 (1995): Archaeological Pottery
of Colorado: Ceramic Clues to the Prehistoric and $20.00 $1.54
Protohistoric Lives of the State’s Native Peoples

Please see reverse for a short description of each book Order Total

Ship via (check one):

UPS

Address

USPS Media Mail

FedEx Ground I
Shipping via UPS, USPS Media Mail, or

Phone #

FedEx Ground is included.

Books will be shipped within one week of receipt of order. Please call Metcalf Archaeological
Consultants, Inc., at 970 328-6244, to arrange for overnight delivery via FedEx (extra charge).

Additional information on each of these documents is available at www.coloradoarchaeologists.org.
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CCPA Membership Renewal Form (revised rebruary 2009)
Colorado Council of Professional Archaeologists

Instructions: Please write your check to Colorado Council of Professional Archaeologists. Dues are
paid on a calendar year basis. This is your renewal notice, renewal notices are not mailed.

Please Print

Name(s):

Mailing Address:

City: State: Zip Code:

Daytime Phone: Evening Phone:

E-mail Address:

Institution/Employer:

Date:

You will receive notice of the newsletter publication by email. The newsletter is available to members on
the CCPA web site at www.coloradoarchaeologists.org. If you DO NOT HAVE AN EMAIL ADDRESS and
wish to receive your newsletter by mail please indicate by checking here

Category Amount | Total
Voting Member/Native American Member $30.00
Associate Member $25.00

Voting Student Member $10.00
Associate Student Member $10.00

Ward Weakly Fund Contribution

Total

Mail completed form with payment to:

CCPA Treasurer
PO Box 40727
Denver, CO 80204-0720

Note: If you renew your membership at the same time that you order a publication or register for a
meeting please pay for your membership with a separate check.
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CCPA Membership Application Form (revised apri 2009)
Colorado Council of Professional Archaeologists

Name(s):

Mailing Address:

City: State: Zip Code:

Daytime Phone: Evening Phone:

E-mail Address:

Institution/Employer:

TYPE OF MEMBERSHIP REQUESTED:

O if you DO NOT HAVE AN EMAIL ADDRESS AND wish to receive your newsletter by mail please indicate by
checking here otherwise you will receive notice of the newsletter publication by email. The newsletter will be
posted the CCPA web site at www.coloradoarchaeologists.org quarterly so be sure to check there periodically.

] Check here to certify that your vita is true and correct and that you have read and agree to adhere to the
Provisions of the Code of Ethics of the Colorado Council of Professional Archaeologists as written in the Bylaws
which are available at www.coloradoarchaeologists.org. Date:

Send application, membership fees and appropriate accompaniments to CCPA Treasurer/Membership
Chair, PO Box 40727, Denver, CO 80204-0727. Make checks payable to Colorado Council of Professional
Archaeologists. All membership applications are reviewed by the CCPA membership committee prior to
admittance. All members agree to adhere to the CCPA Code of Ethics as outlined in the Bylaws. For additional
information write to the CCPA Treasurer/Membership chair at the above address, or call and ask to speak to a
CCPA member at the Office of Archaeology and Historic Preservation 303/866-3395.

Membership requirements, as defined in the Bylaws, include the following:

Voting: Professional resume or vita listing 12 months professional experience, 3 professional references and a
BA or BS degree in anthropology or a related discipline. Annual voting membership fee is $30.00.

Native American Member: Sponsorship by any member of any recognized tribal organization, government,
or by the Colorado Commission of Indian Affairs. Annual membership fee is $30.00.

Associate: BA or BS degree or enrollment in a degree program, sponsorship by 1 voting, charter or fellow
member and a professional interest in Colorado archaeology. Annual associate membership fee is $25.00.
Include a copy of vita or resume with application.

Student Voting: Professional resume or vita listing 2 months professional experience, 3 professional
references and a BA or BS degree in anthropology or a related discipline and proof of enrollment in a
postgraduate degree program in anthropology or a related discipline. Upon completion of the postgraduate
degree, the individual will become a Voting Member and will be required to pay the full dues for that status
with the next annual renewal. Annual Student Voting membership fee is $10.00.

Student Associate: Professional resume or vita with 1 professional reference and proof of enrollment in an
undergraduate degree program in anthropology or a related discipline. Upon completion of the undergraduate
degree, the member must reapply as either an Associate or Voting Member during annual renewal. Annual Student
Associate membership fee is $10.00
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How to Contact the Colorado Council of
Professional Archaeologists

Newsletter Editor and General Inquiries:
Greg Williams

303-748-0321

Fax: 303-322-9682

greg@redpoint-resources.com

2009-2010 Officers and Board of Directors

President
Kristin Kuckelman
970-882-4424

kkuckelman@crowcanyon.org

President-Elect
Erik Gantt
970-225-6575

egantt@centennialarch.com

Past President

Lucy Bambrey
303-985-6600
Ibambrey@louisberger.com

Secretary

Cody Anderson

970-223-3672
canderson@centennialarch.com

Treasurer
Chris Bevilacqua
303-980-4101

cbevilacqua@rmc-consultants.com

Board Members

Steve Dominguez
303-980-4101

drsdomingz@aol.com

Rand Greubel
970-249-6761 ext. 24
rand greubel@alpinearchaeology.com

Terry Knight
lhartman@utemountain.org

Michelle Slaughter
303-325-5425

michelle@avalonarc.com

Greg Wolff
303-757-9158
Greg.Wolff@dot.state.co.us
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Membership Committee Chair
Jon Horn
970-249-6761

jon_horn@alpinearchaeology.com

Publications Committee Chair
Anne McKibbin
970-328-6244

anne@metcalfarchaeology.com

Ethics Coordinator

Marilyn Martorano

303-980-4101
mmartorano@rmc-consultants.com

Ward Weakly Scholarships
Adrienne Anderson
303-969-2846

archeoanderson@gmail.com

Web Master
Mary Sullivan
303-866-4673

webmaster@coloradoarchaeologists.org

Mailing Address

Colorado Council of Professional
Archaeologists

PO Box 40727

Denver, CO 80204

Online
www.coloradoarchaeologists.org

Newsletter Deadlines

The CCPA newsletter is issued quarterly in January
(pre-conference), April (post conference), July, and
October. These deadlines are targets and may be
extended on occasion so please contact the editor for
current deadline information. Submissions from
members and non-members are welcome and are due
by the 15t of each publication month. Select past
issues will soon be posted on the CCPA website.

About CCPA

The Colorado Council of Professional Archaeologists
is a non-profit voluntary association that exists for
the purpose of maintaining and promoting the goals
of professional archaeology in the State of Colorado.




Colorado Council of Professional Archaeologists
Greg Williams, Editor

1566 Saint Paul Street

Denver, CO 80206



